Michigan Affiliate Meeting Minutes
Board Meeting- Nov 12, 2010
Called to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 10:20pm by President Shannon Lindquist.

Attendees: Linda Cronk, Eileen Haraminac, Lisa Treiber, Shannon Lindquist, Diana Fair, Ann Arnold and Joyce McGarry
Approval of Minutes:    Motion to approve the minutes from the Board Retreat Aug 26-27, 2010 by Diana Fair and seconded by Lisa Treiber.  Motion carried.  
Committee to approve the minutes: Linda Cronk, Shannon Lindquist and Eileen Haraminac
Approval of the Agenda:  Lisa Trieber made a motion to include MCEA to discussion of goals. Linda Cronk motioned to approve agenda, seconded by Eileen Haraminac. Motion carried.
Installation of Officers: Lisa Treiber
Congratulations to all new officers. Lisa recommended that we do this at the fall meeting. Lisa distributed copies of the MEAFCS handbook and the meaning of NEAFCS logo. Lisa recommended that all officers review their job assignments. Lisa reminded officers that the handbook, list of Board members and committee assignments are posted on MSUE Portal.

Officer’s Reports:

President:  Jane Hart - Absent from meeting (sent report)
MEAFCS President Report:

1. Attended National Conference in Portland Maine

2. Made plans for November 12th Board meeting

3. Created agenda and flyer for meeting

4. emails from and to membership 

5. Asked for volunteers to do audit of books – Rita Klavinski and Jeannie Nichols met and okayed books, with some suggestions for the future

6. Ran off responsibility information for regions

7. Kept up with emails from National

President –elect:  Eileen Haraminac - Attended the National Conference in Portland, Maine

Secretary-  Suzanne Pish - Absent from meeting - Typed up minutes from August Board Meeting and Sept membership meeting. 

Treasurer-  Diana Fair - Audit was completed on October 28, 2010 by Rita Klavinski and Jeannie Nichols. Books Balanced. Diana will be sending out reimbursement form to all board members. One way travel can be reimbursed through MEAFCS. Notification of dues increase to $130 has been sent to members. All non-active members who would like to re-join, need to complete “new member” form, not renewal form, Diana will notify new retirees to become life-time members.
Past-president- Shannon Lindquist
I attended the Institute meetings at Kettunen Center on September 14 and 15th.                                                    I attended the NEAFCS national conference in Portland, ME September 20-24th.                                   Our Regional MEAFCS scheduled for October 1 meeting was cancelled.                                                I missed the MCEA meeting due to Facilitator Excellence training November 3-5th.                                         I prepared materials for this board/orientation meeting.                                                                            I ordered 2 boxes of the Living Well More Than a Cookbook book which will be used for programming.                                                                                                                                                 I look forward to this year as Past-President. 

Regional Reports:  Eileen Haraminac
North: 
Southeast:  We do not have a regional report as we have not met since the last board meeting. Our next regional meeting is scheduled for December 3 in Lapeer.  In terms of staff updates we have had two retirements: Lois Thieleke in Oakland and Joy Cousino in Monroe.
Southwest: Had a meeting on October 29 and discussed new roles, as well as compiled some questions about how to work within this new framework. Next meeting is set for December 7 and one of our main agenda items will be goal setting for the coming year.
Central: We discussed the need for technology training with what other regions and campus are already doing. Contact persons and phone numbers were given for staff to contact with questions. We talked in length about SharePoint and the benefits it will have in working with staff in other county offices. We discussed Organ Wise Guys as to what progress has been done and where we will be heading with it next. The on-line auction was discussed and encouraged to have staff donate and bid in the auction.  Upcoming events included the Association meetings at the Kettunen Center in September and Fall Conference in October. Our next meeting was set for September 10th, but because of the travel for the association meetings in September, we may move our regional meeting to early October.
UP:  The UP Region is responsible for the MEACS awards again this year. Notice was sent via e-mail to the MEAFCS membership concerning the 2011 NEAFCS awards. All entries must be submitted to the MEAFCS Awards committee by January 14, 2011. Applications will be judged by the awards committee and the national applications must be postmarked to Carol Chandler, Vice President for Awards and Recognition by February 15, 2011.
Award applications will be due to the state awards committee by January 14, 2011.  They can be e-mailed to Julie Moberg at moberg@anr.msu.edu.  The hard copy material, including a copy of the on-line application form, may be mailed to her at:
Julie Moberg, EE, Delta County Extension                                                                                                      2840 College Avenue                                                                                                                                         Escanaba, Michigan, 49829-9591
Old Business:

Living well Cookbook: Shannon has had roadblocks in ordering cookbooks because of non-profit status. Diana Fair will contact NEAFCS for clarification.
New Business:
Regional Meetings:  Each region is being asked to discuss 2011 goals for MEAFCS.
2011 Board meetings:  *All conference call will be at 2:00 EST*
Jan 17, 2011 conference call*   (605)562-3000  #971453  
February 2, 2011 conference call*
March 4, 2011 face to face, Ingham County MSUE (before Choices Conference)
April 12, 2011 conference call*
May 12, 2011 face to face

June 23, 2011 Membership Meeting in Ithaca, MI
July, 2011 TBA*
Aug 26- Board Retreat
Sept 9, 2011 conference call*
October 2011- Annual membership meeting
Respectfully Submitted,

Suzanne Pish, Secretary
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